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CALL TO ORDER
  

           The budget workshop of the District Board of Trustees was called to order at 1:05 p.m. on the    

           Highlands Campus by Board Chair, Mrs. Kris Y. Rider.
1. 2016-2017 Budget Proposal 

a.
Dr. Leitzel began the workshop with a summary of the 2016-2017 Budget Proposal.  


b.
Vice President Little addressed the Status Reports – Summary of Fee Rates and Revenues; 


and the Summary of Expenditures.


c.
Dr. van der Kaay explained the Planning Information – the Institutional Effectiveness Model,

SFSC Assessment Budget and Planning Calendar, and the FTE Trend Information. 


d.
Vice President Little discussed Student Fee Rates 2016-2017 and the Proposed Revenue Budget. He noted that there will be no increase with Student Fee Rates. 


e.
Vice President Little presented the Personnel Budget for Fiscal Year 2016-2017.  He also 


provided a copy of the proposed SFSC Salary Schedule 2016-17 for the Trustees review.
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f. 
Vice President Little discussed the annualization of changes that occurred during the 2015-16 fiscal year. He addressed the reorganization of several departments to gain efficiencies and to better align resources. 


g. 
Vice President Little addressed the reclassifications and salary equity adjustments for changes in responsibilities and/or professional development, including salary adjustments for thrirteen (13) faculty advancing in rank or meeting Salary Schedule milestone years of service goals (e.g. continuing contract status or ten (10) years of service). 

h. 
Vice President Little discussed a 2.5% increase in salaries and hourly rates for all eligible full- and part-time employees, including adjustments to adjunct instructor and stipend rates. 


i.
Vice President Little reviewed the Current Expenditures and Capital Outlay Budget for Fiscal Year 2016-2017. He reported a projected fund balance for 6/30/16 of $2,203,365 with a projected fund balance percentage of 9.00%.  Vice President Little also reported a proposed projected fund balance for 6/30/17 of $1,730,509 with a projected fund balance percentage of 7.00%.


j.
Vice President Little discussed the Capital Outlay Budget for Fiscal Year 7/1/16-6/30/17.


k.   Vice President Little recommended Board action for the 2016-2017 Budget Proposal to take 


place during the regular Board meeting following the workshop.
2.  COMMENTS

Mr. Ken Lambert expressed concern that our Baccalaureate Programs were down in FTE and the College has spent a lot of time and money.


Mrs. Lana Puckorius stated the same concern as Mr. Ken Lambert with the Baccalaureate Programs.

Mr. Joe Wright questioned the Indirect Cost Federal on the Proposed Revenue Budget because of the decrease of 17.14%.  


Mrs. Lana Puckorius suggested the percentages should be throughout the Section 4 of the Operating Budget for reference. 


Mrs. Tami Cullens questioned the 2.5% across the board increase in salaries. Vice President Little explained the justification of the 2.5% increase based upon the CPI’s. 
Dr. Leitzel commended Vice President Little, Mrs. Hale, Ms. Lee and Mrs. Weyrauch for their work on this year’s budget preparation.
Mrs. Kris Y. Rider asked that the workshop adjourn and for a 10 minute break before the start of the regular Board meeting.
There being no further discussion, the Budget Workshop adjourned at 3.24 p.m.
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